
 

 

 

 

Friday 25th November 2022 

 

 

Newsletter 

Dear Families and Friends  

 

It has been a very wet fortnight since I last wrote to 

you. As many of you know, I have been standing 

out in the rain every morning, waiting to welcome 

our children into school, so it was lovely to see this 

beautiful double rainbow last week. I am sure you 

will agree – it was stunning! 

 

 

Anti-Bullying Week 

Last week, we celebrated Anti-Bullying Week. School Council led 

the week, where the children took part in a range of activities. The 

week started off with the children wearing odd socks to school. 

On Tuesday, the children took part in a whole school assembly.  

Each child had a puzzle piece template and wrote or decorated 

it to show how they help prevent bullying at St Mary’s.  They also 

discussed what makes a perfect friend (e.g. a big pair of ears to 

show they’re a good listener, a big heart to show they care, 

hands for kindness, a watch because they always have time for them). During the 

week, the children were ‘Secret Angels’, where each child was given another child’s 

name in secret. They then had to do lots of kind acts for them throughout the week 

(they could also be kind to other people so it didn’t look obvious) and then on Friday 

they were supposed to reveal who their secret angel was; however this wasn’t so 

successful – for a good reason! As our children are usually kind to each other, it was 

difficult to single out any one person! I think you’ll agree, a lovely ‘failure’ to 

celebrate. The week culminated in the children ‘reaching out’ to children in need, by 

coming to school wearing (clean) pyjamas, a onesie or spotty clothes and brought a 

donation for Children in Need. Thank you for your generosity, as we raised £107.75 

 

Colder weather 

As the weather is getting colder (and hopefully not 

wetter!), please remind your children to bring their coats, 

hats and gloves etc. into school – we are still having 

children coming to school without coats. This is especially 

key when there are so many coughs and colds around. 

 

Celebration Assembly  

Our last Celebration Assembly of the term will be on 25th November. 

Please arrive at 2:50pm and park on the playground, so we can start 

at 2:55pm. Thank you.  

Celebration Assembly - 2:55pm Class  

Friday 25th November St Alban’s  



 

 

 

Nativity  

We are pleased to announce that there will be two 

live performances to parents of “I’m Gonna Shine!”  

They will be performing at 2pm on Wednesday 14th 

and 6pm on Thursday 15th December. Please 

support the children with learning their lines. Thank 

you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PE Kit  

Please can I remind you again that on PE days, for health and safety, children should 

not be wearing any earrings.  If this cannot be avoided, please ensure your child 

wears (surgical) tape over their earrings. Now would be a good time to introduce 

layers – joggers and shorts, depending on the weather.  Can we also ask that children 

have a change of shoes for PE days as with the wet weather we’ve had lately, the 

field does get muddy! 

 

Busy Bees After School Club has 3 sessions: 

3:15 - 4:15pm - £3.50 

3:15 – 5:00pm - £7.50 

3:15 – 6:00pm - £10.00 

Please use School Money to book your child in for any sessions, but 

note that you can’t book through School Money on the day. Please note that 

children being picked up after 5pm, will be charged until 6pm. Thank you. 

Please remember that we have Breakfast Club which starts at 8am every day and 

costs £2.50 per session. 

After school clubs 

Day Clubs 

Monday  Lego – Mr Cato 

Wednesday Book Club - Miss Smith 

Thursday Eco Club – Mrs Myatt 

Football KS2 – Mr Young 

After School Clubs run from 3:15 until 4:15pm. The last week for these clubs will be the 

week beginning 5th December. 

There will be no clubs on the last 

week. 

 



 

 

 

Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas Lunch 

8th December is Christmas Jumper Day. It is an 

annual event which takes place to raise money 

for the charity Save the Children. The day 

encourages everyone to see the world as we 

hope our children do: a colourful place, full of 

magic and happiness. To join in with Christmas 

Jumper Day 2022, the children can simply wear a 

Christmas jumper to school instead of their 

normal school jumper. The recommended donation is £2. This year is even more 

special. The UK government has promised to give the same amount as you give. 

Every time you give £2 to Save the Children, they will also give £2.  Our school 

Christmas lunch will be on the same day – the menu choices are available so please 

book by Monday 28th November.  

 

Consultation  

Dorset are running the annual consultation on the School 

Admission Arrangements for 2024/2025 with effect 

from Monday 7th November 2022 to Sunday 18th December 

2022. 

  

Details of the consultation will be available to view at 2024 to 2025 school admission 

policies - Dorset Council 

  

Responses must be submitted either in writing to School Admissions Team, Dorset 

Council, County Hall, Dorchester, DT1 1XJ or by email 

to schoolorganisation@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk by Sunday 18th December 2022. 

  

Upon the conclusion of the consultation period all responses will be considered 

carefully and a report will be presented to Dorset Council’s Cabinet meeting 

on Tuesday 28th February 2023. 

The key dates for the consultation are set out below: 

  

Dorset LA consultation begins 7th November 2022 

Dorset LA consultation ends 18th December 2022 

Own Admission Authorities (including Dorset LA) determine 

2024-2025 Admission Arrangements by: 

28th February 2023 

Own Admission Authorities (including Dorset LA) publish 

2024-2025 Admission Arrangements by: 

  

Own Admission Authorities to send a copy of their 2024-

2025 Admission Arrangements to Dorset Council by: 

15th March 2023 

Deadline for Objections to Office of the School’s 

Adjudicator 

15th May 2023 

 

 

 

 

https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/web/guest/-/2024-to-2025-school-admission-policies
https://www.dorsetcouncil.gov.uk/web/guest/-/2024-to-2025-school-admission-policies
mailto:schoolorganisation@dorsetcouncil.gov.uk


 

 

 

Can you help? 

 
 

Thank you 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

PTFA  

We are now in full swing for Christmas with our festive events!  

 

The wreath making workshops are fully booked and set to be 

a great festive start followed by our Christmas fair at the 

village hall. We are very excited as it’s our first event in the local community so please 

come along, bring friends, family and support the school.  

 

Raffle tickets are 

on sale again this 

afternoon and 

then again every 

day after school 

w/c 28th 

November. Tickets 

a £1 each and we 

have some 

amazing prizes to 

be won! These 

have all kindly 

been donated so 

thank you.  

 

There is also the 

Christmas disco for 

the children … 

reply slips need to 

be returned by 

30th November 

please. If you are 

unable to print a 

form, there are 

some in the school 

foyer for you to 

use. Payment is on 

the night. 

 

And lastly, we are 

very much looking 

forward to having 

AMA productions 

into school on 12th 

December with 

their production of 

Dick Whittington as a Christmas treat for the children! 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary: 

● Thursday 1st December – Advent Day of Faith  

● Friday 2nd and Saturday 3rd December – Christmas 

Wreath Workshops 

● Sunday 4th December - Christmas fair  

● Tuesday 6th December - Disco 

● Thursday 8th December – Christmas Jumper 

Day/Christmas Lunch 

● Monday 12th December – Panto for children  

● Wednesday 14th December – Nativity afternoon performance 2pm 

● Thursday 15th December – Nativity evening performance 6pm 

● Friday 16th December – last day of the Autumn term  

● Tuesday 3rd January 2023 – children return to school 

 

Thank you for your continued support,  

 

Sharon Betts 

Headteacher 

 


